News from Business Meeting
Many thanks to Margaret Cox for taking notes for me at the business meeting.

The new hospital in Lavonia (Franklin County)has opened and has delivered five new babies. They are requesting 4 boy and 4 girl layettes and 3 burials -1 regular, 1 preemie, 1 fetal demise.
Gwinnett and Stephens did not respond with requests. Debbie Vickers will try to contact Erin at Gwinnett to see why they are not responding.

Ida contacted Garan about more fabric and clothing. We may have to pay freight this time. She also said we are short on print fabric for boys. Jill said we should go with solid colors and not buy fabric right now.

Jill reported that Carter’s doesn’t have any fabric in this country so will not be able to give us any.

Carol will attend the Smocking Guild meeting in October. They will give us some dresses. She will contact Donna Voss.

Ida suggested we should combine warehouse units to cut costs. We need to see if we can get a discount on units. We have contracts on the units and prices cannot be changed now. Debbie suggested maybe we could use 2 20-20 units. 

Ida has a quilting frame if anyone wants it.

Fannin County is cutting staff. Jill would like us to continue providing them with 5 boy and 5 girl layettes.

We need to cut back on the amount of yarn we are buying. It was suggested that we only make hats and sweaters for now and that we purchase only 4-ply yarn. It was also suggested that we have a sign out sheet for yarn and a sign in list for afghans so we can keep better track of the yarn.

Debbie is concerned about the Board Elections. We need a full Board to keep out 501c3 status as a tax free organization. She would like to hear from someone willing to serve as President and/or Vice President this month.

Needs for this month

Sleepers and gowns for boys and girls.  We are not getting in enough to meet the needs.
Member notes
Sue Carroll McReynolds has decided she can no longer be Coordinator for the Snellville workshop. Toni Wise will be taking over for her. We will miss Sue’s contributions ( she will still be making things for us) and welcome Toni to her new responsibilities.

Meetings

Note changes in meetings for September 
Pre-pack will begin at 9:00AM August 29, 2012 and packing layettes will follow. All packing will be done on the same day. Since we will be missing at least 2 of our regulars, we encourage anyone who can to come and help so we can finish quickly. 

